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WJRR provides its listeners with programming and public service announcements 
that address issues of concern to our local community. Among the issues 
determined to be of most concern to the community during the preceding 
calendar quarter were:  

   1. The Elections; Federal funding of candidates; politics   
2. The environment; natural resources; economic impact               
3. Obamacare implementation 
4. Fiscal cliff; Federal budget; the deficit; debt limit 
5. Education; costs 
6. Florida Legislature 
7. Big government 
8. Immigration 
9. Social issues-equality 
10. Single parenting; values  

 

Section I  
LOCAL PROGRAMMING  

Section I lists regularly-scheduled and special programs that represent the 
station's issue-responsive programming providing the most significant 
treatment of the issues listed above for the calendar quarter.  

WJRR broadcasts Florida Roundtable on Sundays at 7:00am 

ISSUE PROGRAM / 
TITLE 

DESCRIPTION GUEST DATE/TIME DURATION 



Presidents 
in Florida 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Gov. 
Scott on what Romney needs 
to do – Nelson vs. Mack 
-10 minutes 
 
W/Dr. Jim Clark:  
Presidents in Florida – 
Graham, Askew, Kirk – 
Florida was loyalist in 
Revolution – Chester 
Arthur in Florida at Reedy 
Creek – Jefferson, 
Jackson, Lincoln – Lewis 
Payne 
-30 minutes 
 
Fishing – FDR – sold his 
yacht in Ft. Lauderdale – 
Hoover Bonefish champ for 
40 years – camping – 
Truman – Nixon – Key West, 
Nixon and George Smathers 
– Kennedy, LBJ 

- 10 minutes 
 
Calvin Coolidge – photo 
shop – FDR assassination 
attempt Miami Fla and GOP 
10  min 

Dr, Jim 
Clark, 
UCF 

History 

Oct. 6-
7,2012 

60 
minutes 



Healthcare 
reform 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  1st debate 
and polls 

- 10 minutes 
 
W/ Dr. Palmisaon:  grad 
Tulane N.O.  former head 
of AMA – Obamacare will be 
a disaster – free 
enterprise is being eroded 
ACA misnamed – predicted 
in 2009 not a good law – 
Medicare will go bankrupt. 

- 30 minutes 
 
Alternative to massive 
bureaucracy – allow 
purchase across state 
lines  2. Fed. Employee 
Health Benefit pgm.  would 
be public  3.  right to 
contract – we don’t have 
good peer review – tax 
credits.  Pre-existing 
conditions reform – a real 
problem – Obamacare not 
sufficiently researched 

- 10 minutes 
 
CPPR – Coalition to 
Protect Patient Rights.org 
-  10 minutes 

Dr. 
Donald 

Palmisano 

Oct. 13-
14, 2012 

60 
minutes 



The Federal 
Reserve 
system 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry – on 
Clinton and Obama possible 
split, early balloting, 

- 10 minutes 
 
W/ Andrew Gause – 35 yr. 
study of American monetary 
system – “Secret World of 
Money” “Cooking the Books” 
Federal indebtedness – 3 
trillion plus – financial 
condition of US has 
worsened – contingent 
liabilities on trust funds 
– 170 of them  - no pay 
back plans – roll overs – 
kick the can – Unified 
budget comes under LBJ – 
Obama taxes – not even 
increases 

- 30 minutes 
 
-On creations of Federal 
Reserve – Bernanke 
unelected – Wilson wanted 
elastic economy – roaring 
20s – today 250 billion in 
interest every year – 1982 
Reagan gives choice – real 
money of fed  
-           10 minutes 
 
Federal funding of both 
candidates – the power of 
incumbency – Bernanke – 
where he’ll take the 
country – TRIPLE money 
supply 
-          10 minutes 

Andrew 
Gause, 

Financial 
expert 

Oct. 20-
21,2012 

60 
minutes 



Politics – 
college 
young GOP 

Florida 
Roundtable 

w/Smith and Spry – on 
third pres. Debate 

10 minutes 
 
w/Kohlburt-Chegini – 
Foster – Fla Fed. Of 
College Republicans – why 
college GOP – Josh on 
taxing small business  
background –  

- 30 minutes 
 
Erin and Todd on why GOP – 
bi-partisanship- 

- 10 minutes 
 
On debates – looking 
presidential – home 
stretch campaigning likes 
Romney or anti-Obama 
-   10 minutes 

Josh 
Kohlburh, 

Erin 
Chegini, 
Todd 
Foster 

Oct. 27-
28, 2012 

60 
minutes 



Political 
parties 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Super 
Pacs GOP Romney 
outspending Democrats and 
Obama – raised 11 million 
in Florida 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/ Ventura:  new book 
DemoCrips and 
ReBLOODlicans – compare to 
LA streetgangs – on PACS 
and donations –all should 
wear NASCAR suits so we 
know who owns them – on 
Gen Smedley Butler and 
book on war.  Creating 
domestic terror – did 6 
years in military 1969-75. 

- 30 minutes 
 
Abolish political parties 
– raises without voting on 
it.  Obamacare – Cong and 
Sen. Military get govt. 
healthcare (5 choices) – 
Romney or Obama – it 
doesn’t matter – was with 
Ron Paul – now backing 
former Gov. Gary Johnson 
of New Mexico – 
Libertarian 

- 10 minutes 
 
On Obamacare – private 
sector doing fine – 99.9% 
of people lost wealth - .1 
% control the system, on 
cell phones, internet and 
TV 
-                      `  
10 minutes 

Former 
Minn Gov. 
Jesse 
Ventura 

November  
3-4 , 
2012 

60 
minutes 



Analysis of 
election 
results 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Florida 
voting – return more early 
voting, amendments all 

lose. 
- 10 minutes 

 
W/ Rhodes Cook – analogy 
to Academy Awards –
Hurricane Sandy had impact 
on Romney momentum – 
repeat of 2004 – Rove 
criticism – argue either 
way before election – on 
Gerald Ford and Barry 
Goldwater – student 
Republicans – Reagan and 
big tent – 3 legged stool. 

- 30 minutes 
 
On cities and suburbs as a 
GOP problem – rural and 
suburbs = GOP win – GOP 
needs re-branding – focus 
on economy gets high marks 
– muddled on social issues 
– 18-44 yr olds go for 
Obama – Romney gets the 
rest  Romney got 48% of 
the vote – 74% of white 
vote in ’08   73% in 12- 

- 10 minutes 
 
Gay marriage and legalized 
marijuana in some states – 
evolving electorate – 
lower turnout than 2008 – 
2014 and effect of third 
parties libertarians get 1 
million plus – Nelson vs. 
Mack 
-                      10 
minutes 

Rhodes 
Cook 

November 
10-11, 
2012 

60 
minutes 



Political 
parties 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Super 
Pacs GOp Romney 
outspending Democrats and 
Obama – raised 11 million 
in Florida 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/ Ventura:  new book 
DemoCrips and 
ReBLOODlicans – compare to 
LA street gangs – on PACS 
and donations –all should 
wear NASCAR suits so we 
know who owns them – on 
Gen Smedley Butler and 
book on war.  Creating 
domestic terror – did 6 
years in military 1969-75. 

- 30 minutes 
 
Abolish political parties 
– raises without voting on 
it.  Obamacare – Cong and 
Sen. Military get govt. 
healthcare (5choices) – 
Romney or Obama – it 
doesn’t matter – was with 
Ron Paul – now backing 
former Gov. Gary Johnson 
of New Mexico – 
Libertarian 

- 10 minutes 
 
On Obama care – private 
sector doing fine – 99.9% 
of people lost wealth - .1 
% control the system, on 
cell phones, internet and 
TV 

-                        
10 minutes 

Former 
Minn. 
Gov. 
Jesse 
Ventura 

November 
17-18, 
2012 

60 
minutes 



Thanksgiving 
– and a new 
look at Gen. 

George 
Patton and 

faith 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  nursing 
homes in Florida and 
children – Federal 
involvement – former Fla 
Sen. Ken Plante – Jeb Bush 
fundraiser -  Plante has 
ALS 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/ Keane – Patton:  Blood, 
Guts and Prayer – Keane’s 
background with Patraeus 
and McChrystal – reaction 
to Petraus – Why Patton 
again – Patton at West 
Point – incredible 
intellectual – on “Target 
Patton” on home school 
education  3 hours of 
Bible study per day – 
dyslexia 

- 30 minutes 
 
Patton in WW 1  10/18 
wounded- should have died 
– he led from the front – 
not rescued for hours – on 
prior ancestor – does not 
fear death – believed in 
past lives – reincarnation 
–“Prayer for fair wx” – on 
slapping soldiers – Ike 
and Patton – good friends 

- 10 minutes 
 
Patton studied Islam and 
Koran before invading 
North Africa – Patton an 
Episcopalian – making time 
for prayer and church – 
profanity was a 
performance art 
-             1 minute 

Michael 
Keane 

November 
24-25, 
2012 

60 
minutes 



FWC and 
Florida 
politics 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Madonna 
in Miami with 3.5 hour 
delay, myFLAnews.com 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/Clements:  my FWC.com ;  
Trophycatchflorida.com – 
fishing bass 1.25 billion 
per year to the economy of 
Fla.  Boat giveaway –  

- 30 minutes 
 
Smith and Spry:  Bush 3?  
Jeb holds meeting with 
staffers near White House 
– China, communism and 
North Korea’s Kim Jung Un 
– sexiest man alive 

- 10  minutes 
 
Florida Legislature 
organization meeting – 
committee assignments – 
Gov., Scott challenges 
colleges to get $10,000 
degreees – fiscal cliff 
-          10 minutes 

KP 
Clements 

Dec 1-2, 
2012 

60 
minutes 



National 
politics – 
rebuilding 
the GOP 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry – 
birthdays, Dick Armey 
update on Karl Rove, PAC 
ads 
-10 minutes 
 
w/Tom Pauken, Texas 
Workforce Commission. 
Chrmn.  On Goldwater, 
Nixon, Reagan – GOP should 
have won going away – big 
money too powerful – need 
a party of ideas – banks 
too big – tax favors Wall 
St. over Main St. – Reagan 
differences – turn country 
around – Karl Rove is a 
problem – on Reagan big 
tent – focused – social 
and economic conservatives 
are needed 

- 30 minutes 
 
Fiscal cliff – and bail 
out solutions – Fed 
fueling credit excess – on 
private equity – get rid 
of tax system – Jack Kemp 
as Cong. 

- 10 minutes 
 
Clinton 1994 – gets away 
with lie in 2012 – Era of 
big govt. is over – GIO 
grass roots must be built 
take themselves too 
seriously – too many 
career politicians 
-   10 minutes 

Tom 
Pauken, 
Texas 

Workforce 
Comm. 

Dec. 8-9, 
2012 

60 
minutes 

  



America’s 
Soul In The 
Balance 

Holocaust - 
immigration 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  on 
pricing of degrees by 
State of Florida 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/Gregory Wallance – new 
book – America’s Soul In 
the Balance – response to 
Holocaust – Otto Frank 
letters in New York Times 
– red tape at State Dept. 
VISA restrictions –America 
abandons the Jews – battle 
in US capitol – creation 
of War Refugee Board – 
career diplomats – many 
anti-semitic – anti-
immigration –Harriman-
Biddles found boarding 
schools – 1st reports of 
holocaust – no empathy – 
Treasury lawyers find out 

30 minutes 
 
1943 – saving 70,000 
Romanian Jews after 
Stalingrad – Romania wants 
$50 per Jew to free them – 
Treasury supports – State 
Dept. nothing – 7 people 
in Div of European affairs 
State Dept. never pushed – 
Morganthau very loyal to 
FDR – slow to act 
-             10 minutes 
 
6-7 people in state – 
investigates – moral 
crises – history repeating 
itself – we do learn from 
our mistakes. 
-             10 minutes 

Attorney
Gregory 
Wallance 

Dec. 15-
16, 2012 

60 
minutes 



Single 
Parenthood 
– national 
politics 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry – Cong. 
Alan West – might be ok to 
talk taxes if--- 
10  minutes 

-  
w/Bay Buchanan – new book 
– Bay and her Boys – 
background in politics – 
Reagan – on being a single 
parent – both parties fail 
single mothers – on being 
both Mom and Dad – give 
them a dad in their life 

- 30 minutes 
 
Instilling traditions – 
family dinner – 5-7 times 
a week – reduces children 
being wayward – vacations 
– on stay at home mom 

- 10 minutes 
 
The biggest challenge of 
being a single mom – no 
one to talk to at the end 
of the day – how her 3 
boys are doing   1. 
Stanford 2. Milwaukee – 
investor  3. in college – 
on restoring the country – 
leadership role 
-                     10 
minutes 
 

Bay 
Buchanan 

Dec. 22-
23, 2012 

60 
minutes 



Political 
parties 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Super 
Pacs GOp Romney 
outspending Democrats and 
Obama – raised 11 million 
in Florida 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/ Ventura:  new book 
DemoCrips and 
ReBLOODlicans – compare to 
LA street gangs – on PACS 
and donations –all should 
wear NASCAR suits so we 
know who owns them – on 
Gen Smedley Butler and 
book on war.  Creating 
domestic terror – did 6 
years in military 1969-75. 

- 30 minutes 
 
Abolish political parties 
– raises without voting on 
it.  Obamacare – Cong and 
Sen. Military get govt. 
healthcare (5choices) – 
Romney or Obama – it 
doesn’t matter – was with 
Ron Paul – now backing 
former Gov. Gary Johnson 
of New Mexico – 
Libertarian 

- 10 minutes 
 
On Obama care – private 
sector doing fine – 99.9% 
of people lost wealth - .1 
% control the system, on 
cell phones, internet and 
TV 
-                        
10 minutes 

Former 
Minn 
Gov. 
Jesse 
Ventura 

Dec. 29-
30, 2012 

60 
minutes 

 

 

 

Section III  
PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Section III lists public service announcements that the station broadcast 
during the preceding calendar quarter that address community issues.  



ISSUE  ORGANIZATION OR TITLE DURATION  RUNS  

ARTS  SMITHSONIAN  000:31 003  
AWARE ENGYSAVINGTANKLESSHEATE DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE& CO 000:29 012  

Awareness  DIVISION OF EMERGENCY MANAG  000:30 016  

AWARENESS EMERGENCY KIT  DIVISION OF EMERGENCY MANAG  000:30 008  

AWARENESS RIP CURRENT  DIVISION OF EMERGENCY MANAG  000:30 008  

BLOOD DONATIONS  Floridas Blood Centers  000:15 005  
CHARITY GIVING AWARENESS  SOC-CHARITY VOLUNTEER  000:15 173  

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT  FREE SPEECH WEEK  000:30 008  

Disaster Plan Awareness  DIVISION OF EMERGENCY MANAG  000:30 005  

Disaster Plan Awareness  FL Div Energy Mgmt  000:30 008  

MILITARY AND VETERANS  FISHER HOUSE  000:30 038  

OUTDOOR LIVING PROPANE GAS  DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE& CO 000:30 012  
PROPANE GENERATOR  DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE& CO 000:30 012  

PROPANE ON THE FARM  DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE& CO 000:30 012  

RECRUITING  FLORIDA ARMY NATIONAL GUARD  000:30 023  

RECRUITMENT  FLORIDA ARMY NATIONAL GUARD  000:30 025  

SCHOOL LUNCH AWARENESS  DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE& CO 000:30 024  

SELF ESTEEM  SPECIAL OLYMPICS  000:30 098  
Storm Preparedness  FL Div Energy Mgmt  000:31 008  

VISIT FLORIDA  FLORIDA FAN GAMES  000:30 014  

VISIT FLORIDA  SHARE IT FLORIDA RECREATION  000:30 024  

VISIT FLORIDA FAN GAME FAMU  VISIT FLORIDA  000:30 006  

VISIT FLORIDA FAN GAME FSU  VISIT FLORIDA  000:30 007  

VISIT FLORIDA FAN GAME UCF  VISIT FLORIDA  000:30 006  
VISIT FLORIDA FAN GAME UF  VISIT FLORIDA  000:30 007  

VISIT FLORIDA FAN GAME UM  VISIT FLORIDA  000:30 007  

VISIT FLORIDA FAN GAME USF  VISIT FLORIDA  000:30 008  
 
 



 
4TH QUARTER REPORT 2012 

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER/DECEMBER  
 
THIRD ANNUAL DIA DE LOS MUERTOS & MONSTER FACTORY EXHIBIT  
The exhibit opening was on Thursday October 18th at City Arts Factory in downtown 
Orlando benefi ng t he Downt own Art s Dis trict,  a dedi cated nonpr ofit  organi za on for      
advancing arts and economic development in the City of Orlando.   

• Event info/links posted at wjrr.com   
 
LONGWOOD HAUNT 
This was a haunted hayride a rac on dur i ng Hal l owee n.   Proceeds  benefit ed Ki d’ s    
House of Seminole.   

• Inclusion in 20x Where It’s At :30 recorded promos 
 
PAPA JOE’S 1ST ANNUAL SEMINOLE COUNTY PIZZA EATING CONTEST 
Saturday, October 26th at Papa Joes in Lake Mary.  A por on of  the pr oceeds  benefit   
Boys Town Central Florida. 

• Event info/links posted at wjrr.com   
• Inclusion in 10x Where It’s At :30 recorded promos 

 
GLO-RUN 5K 
Friday November 9th at the University of Central Florida.  All proceeds benefited Ma ke-  
A-Wish Central and North Florida. 

• Event info/links posted at wjrr.com   
• Minimum 10x live liner promos 

 
 
HURRICANE SANDY/RED CROSS RELIEF 
WJRR encouraged listeners to donate to the Red Cross in an effor t to ai d thos e affect ed   
by Hurricane Sandy. 

• Minimum 15x live liner promos 
 

 
 
12-12-12 CONCERT FOR SANDY RELIEF 



Live from Madison Square Garden on December 12th.  WJRR simulcast this relief concert 
for Hurricane Sandy vic ms  vi a the Robi n Hood Rel ief  Fund.   
 
ORLANDO ROCKS PINK 
Local band showcase at the House of Blues on Friday December 14th benefi ng Roc k   
Pink. 

• Inclusion in 10x Where It’s At :30 recorded promos 
• Event info/links posted at wjrr.com   

 
12 BARS OF CHRISTMAS 
Pub Crawl on Friday December 14th throughout downtown Orlando. Toys and cash 
donated benefited Hope He l ps  and thei r Chr i stma s in the Ci ty camp ai gn.   

• Event info/links posted at wjrr.com   
• Inclusion in Where It’s At :30 recorded promos 
• Minimum 10x live liner promos 

 
TRANSIBERIAN ORCHESTRA  
Sunday December 16th @ the Amway Center. A por on of   cket  proceeds  benefit ed    
Mel’s Bad Girls Club chari es .   $3000 wa s rai sed in the name  of  WJ RR and WY GM.   

• Inclusion in 60x Where It’s At :30 recorded promos 
• Event info/links posted at wjrr.com   
• Minimum 25x  cket  gi veawa y liner s  

 
GET OFF YOUR CAN – CANNED FOOD DRIVE  
Canned food drive throughout December that WJRR promoted, anchored by our 
morning show in partnership with B&B Discount Beverage in Sanford.  Dona ons   
benefited the Commu ni ty Food and Ou t reach Cent er .   

• Event info/links posted at wjrr.com   
• Inclusion in 20x Where It’s At :30 recorded promos 
• Minimum 15x live liner promos 

 
 

 


